
BCI Board of Director Meeting Notes for October 5, 2023

The meeting was called to order on Zoom at 6:32 p.m. (There was
no motion to accept the minutes of last month’s meeting).

Directors present: Marc Urias, Bill Sellin, Ed Rubinstein, Richard Brock, Kim
Gerrard, Deby Six, Marsha Murphy, Mike Alvarez. Directors at large Bob Fairfield &
Monica McCarthy.

Absent:
Pete van Nuys

Guests:

Bruce Dickens

Director Reports
President: Marc Urias

• Marc opened the meeting regarding the years-long oversight of BCI’s outdated tax
exempt status.

• Ed Rubinstein: Our club has never been a charity, however we were listed as one for
many years. This will no longer be allowed to continue and we face serious fines if this
isn’t resolved. Ed provided an explanation of a Proposed Resolution and a call for a vote
of approval.

◦ As a first step to correcting the records while keeping our tax-exempt status, the
Board must vote to amend the Articles of Incorporation to correct BCI’s status from a
social welfare corporation 501(c)(3) to that of a social and recreation club 501(c)(7).

◦ Second, members of the club must be allowed to vote to approve the resolution.



◦ If approved by the Board and the membership, the signed proposal will be
submitted to the Office of the Secretary of State. This gets reviewed by the state’s
Attorney General’s office. BCI could then re-apply for tax exemption under its revised
status with the franchise tax board. Estimates total cost to file paperwork would be
under $200.

• Deby motions we accept proposal to amend the Articles of Incorporation to correct
BCI’s status from a social welfare corporation 501(c)(3) to that of a social and recreation
club 501(c)(7) and to then re-apply for tax exemption under its revised status. Marsha
seconds the motion. BOD Votes: 10 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Abstain.

• Bill will send another Alert email to BCI members that the proposed amendment will be
presented for a vote for its approval at the Annual Meeting scheduled for October 14,
2023. Kim (Secretary) will sign the proposed amendment letter and resubmit the signed
copy to Ed.

Upcoming Annual Meeting October 14th
Marc opened discussion about unfinished items.

• Mike Alvarez expressed concern that volunteers are needed for cleanup.

• Mike hasn’t been able to enter the shed at Deerfield to get the tablecloths and
centerpieces. Will try again on Saturday after the ride and pass them onto Jenny Short.

• Mike ordered a cake w/BCI logo. 3 people have volunteered to provide appetizers and
extra dessert.

• Bill: Facility has a PA system. We provide the projector and computer.

• Ed will check PO Box on Saturday and bring mail-in ballots to the meeting.

• Deby will bring a laptop. Bill will create a slideshow from the photos in Google Drive.

• Member appreciation drawing will be awarded to 3 winners worth $100 each. Winners
will select a bike shop. Ed needs to be provided with names of winners and shops.
Within a few days the shops will be given the credit card # to fund gift certificates for the
winners. Bill will make up three Member appreciation awards. Raffle tickets will be
needed.



Ride Coordinator: Marsha Murphy
No Report

Treasurer Report: Ed Rubinstein

Other Treasurer Topics:



Membership: Deby Six
Current Members: 256 (not including Life members)
Life members: 30
New Members: 3
Sponsors: 20

$1,375 dollars raised for UCI Anti-Cancer Challenge. 17 participants.

Statistician: Richard Brock
Is the statistics page worth it? Who looks? It’s a complex task. Dick would like to poll the
membership about which stats they like and which they don’t like. If stats are to change,
it should be done at the first of the year. Should there be awards presented for the top 3
performers in each age category? Poll 50 people who participate in Challenge Hound or
poll the entire membership? We will address a Survey Monkey Poll in a future meeting.

Communications: Bill Sellin

• Busy posting rides onto Web site. Also extra rides i.e. Turkey Burner, Hoag Ortho
Charity, Veterans, etc.
• Alert is ready to go out tomorrow. Will include a reminder link to the Stats page.
• Will modify mail-in ballot to add the Tax Exempt Status resolution business.

Secretary: Kim Gerrard

• Kim needs someone else to take the Annual Meeting notes. Can use the same layout
as last year’s, which was October 15, 2022. BOD suggested that the Secretary elect
(Bruce Dickens) take notes. Kim will follow up with him.



Bob Fairfield: Hoag charity ride. Sat Nov 18th several different rides around Irvine.
Start at the Orthopedic Institute. Trying to raise money for research and outreach etc.

Monica McCarthy
No Report

The next Board meeting will be 11/2/2023 via Zoom.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.

Submitted,
Kim Gerrard, Secretary
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